
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
Dear	parishioners,	
	
This	Sunday	we	celebrate	the	Feast	of	Pentecost	–	our	parish	feast,	the	birthday	of	the	Church	and	a	
time	 for	new	beginnings.	As	 such,	 it	 seems	a	 fitting	occasion	 to	 announce	a	new	beginning	 for	 Fr	
Tom,	who	will	be	leaving	us	this	summer	to	begin	a	new	ministry	as	a	chaplain	to	the	Royal	Navy.	
	
Fr	Tom	has	written	his	own	farewell,	which	is	printed	at	the	bottom	of	today’s	newsletter.	As	Parish	
Priest,	 I	would	 like	to	take	this	opportunity	 to	say	a	huge	thank	you	to	Fr	Tom	for	all	he	has	done	
here	in	the	past	3	years.	As	a	colleague,	he	has	been	enormously	helpful	and	supportive,	especially	
in	 stepping	up	 to	 lead	 the	parish	when	 I	was	unwell	 just	over	a	year	ago.	He	has	also	been	a	 real	
asset	 during	 the	 current	 health	 crisis,	 not	 least	 in	 taking	 the	 initiative	 to	 set	 up	 the	 live-stream	
Masses	which	I	know	so	many	of	you	appreciate.	
	
Fr	Tom	has	also	proved	his	worth	in	co-ordinating	the	Confirmation	classes	and	RCIA	group,	and	in	
his	 tireless	 visiting	 of	 the	 sick	 and	 housebound,	which	 he	made	 a	 priority.	 I	 know	 he	will	 also	 be	
much	missed	at	Holy	Ghost	Primary	School,	where	he	was	chaplain	and	governor.	Fr	Tom	has	a	great	
love	 for,	 and	 appreciation	 of,	 the	 sacred	 liturgy	 –	 I	 know	 his	 prayerful	 and	 reverent	Masses,	 and	
thoughtful	 and	 powerful	 preaching	 have	 been	 greatly	 appreciated.	 Last	 but	 by	 no	means	 least,	 I	
would	like	to	thank	Fr	Tom	for	being	an	unfailingly	kind	and	considerate	housemate	these	past	few	
years.	I	hope	he	has	not	had	to	put	up	with	too	much	from	me!	
	
Fr	Tom	is	an	outstanding	priest	and	pastor	and	I	know	he	will	bring	great	gifts	to	his	new	ministry	in	
the	Royal	Navy.	We	will	miss	him	–	but	we	wish	him	every	blessing	in	this	new	role.	
	
Fr	Tom	will	leave	Balham	at	the	beginning	of	July,	to	begin	training	before	taking	up	his	first	posting	
a	little	later	in	the	year.	This	means	that	for	July	and	August,	we	will	be	a	‘one	man’	parish	–	so	I	will	
be	 especially	 grateful	 for	 your	 help	 and	 understanding	 during	 that	 time.	 The	 Archbishop	 has	
indicated	 that	 a	 new	 assistant	 priest	 will	 be	 appointed	 in	 September,	 and	 we	 look	 forward	 to	
welcoming	him	then.	
	
It	 is	 our	 intention	 that	 Fr	 Tom	will	 return	 for	 a	 farewell	Mass	 and	 celebration	 a	 little	 later	 in	 the	
autumn/winter,	by	which	time	hopefully	life	will	have	returned	to	greater	normality.	This	will	also	be	
the	time	to	show	our	appreciation	of	his	ministry	by	means	of	a	collection	–	all	details	to	follow	in	
due	course.	
	
Please	do	pray	for	Fr	Tom	as	he	moves	on	to	pastures	new.	
	



Art	and	Faith	
A	 number	 of	 you	 have	mentioned	 that	 you	 have	 enjoyed	 the	 pictures	 and	 paintings	 I	 have	 been	
choosing	 to	 illustrate	 these	 weekly	 newsletters	 (today’s	 painting	 of	 Pentecost	 is	 by	 the	 Baroque	
master,	 Peter	 Paul	 Rubens).	 If	 so,	 you	 might	 also	 like	 the	 website	 www.Christian.Art	 –	 run	 by	 a	
former	director	of	Sotheby’s	in	London,	and	now	in	training	for	the	priesthood.	Each	day	examines	a	
work	 of	 art	 and	 is	 accompanied	 by	 a	 mediation.	 Food	 for	 the	 soul,	 perhaps,	 in	 these	 days	 of	
lockdown…	
	

‘Mass	at	home’	–	Feedback	
Thank	you	for	those	who	replied	to	our	last	newsletter,	with	ideas	on	how	to	participate	in	the	live-
stream	Masses	 in	 a	more	 engaged	 and	 reverent	 way.	 Obviously,	 every	 family	 and	 household	 are	
different,	so	we	all	have	to	decide	what	works	for	us.	However,	there	was	quite	a	 lot	of	overlap	in	
the	ideas	received.	Here	are	some	of	them	–	
	
-	‘watch’	Mass	in	the	same	place	each	week	–	preferably	in	a	‘sacred’	place,	with	a	crucifix	
or	holy	image	(it	could	be	the	place	where	you	say	family	prayers).	
-	light	a	candle	before	Mass	begins	
-	fast	for	an	hour	before	Mass	as	normal,	as	if	going	to	receive	Holy	Communion	–	to	make	
the	point	this	is	something	special,	not	just	‘television’	
-	pause	for	a	few	minutes	of	quiet	prayer	before	and	after	the	service	
-	dress	as	though	you	were	really	going	to	Mass	(no	dressing	gowns	or	pyjamas!)	
-	absolutely	no	phones	or	distracting	devices!	
-	join	in	the	responses	and	follow	the	readings	
-	as	far	as	practical,	sit,	stand,	even	kneel	as	you	normally	would	
-	go	to	the	same	service	every	week,	rather	than	‘hopping	about’	
-	sing	a	hymn	together	before	or	after	the	Mass	
-	recite	St	Alphonsus'	Act	of	Spiritual	Communion	together	with	the	priest	at	the	time	Holy	
Communion	would	normally	be	given	
-	wait	until	the	priest	has	left	the	altar	before	speaking	to	each	other	
	
Once	again,	you	obviously	need	to	decide	what	works	best	for	you.	If	you	have	further	ideas,	
please	feel	free	to	share	them!	
	
A	request	for	help		–	web	site	developer	
For	many	years	we	have	been	blessed	with	having	our	web	site	managed	by	a	parishioner.		Sadly,	for	
personal	and	professional	reasons,	Sally	needs	to	step	down	and	we	need	to	appoint	a	new	web	site	
professional	to	 look	after	the	parish	web	site.		With	money	being	restricted	 in	the	current	climate,	
we	are	looking	ideally	at	a	professional	web	site	developer	within	the	parish	who	would	be	prepared	
to	take	on	the	work	on	a	pro	bono	basis.		If	you	are	interested,	please	send	your	contact	details	to	Fr	
Richard	(richardwhinder@rcaos.org.uk)	.	At	this	stage,	we	really	want	to	ascertain	whether	there	are	
people	 in	 the	 parish	with	 the	 required	 skills	 and	 experience.	 If	 there	 are	 people	 who	 express	 an	
interest,	we	will	then	send	the	job	specifications	and	arrange	a	time	for	an	interview	(most	likely	via	
Zoom)	in	the	next	few	weeks.	
	
Final	thoughts	
Once	 again,	we	wish	 you	 a	 very	 Happy	 Feast	 of	 Pentecost!	May	 our	 parish	 of	 the	 Holy	 Ghost	 be	
guided	and	blessed	by	God	in	the	challenges	to	come.	Hopefully	 it	will	not	be	 long	now	before	we	
can	re-open	our	church	–	and	eventually	begin	to	celebrate	the	Mass	and	Sacraments	again.	As	we	
continue	to	pray	for	the	pandemic	to	cease,	let	us	keep	that	thought	in	our	intentions	too.	
	



A	Word	of	Farewell	from	Fr	Tom	
	
Dear	Parishioners	

In	 January	 this	 year	 2020	with	 the	blessing	of	Archbishop	 John,	 I	 considered	 a	move	 to	 the	Royal	
Navy	to	serve	as	a	Catholic	Chaplain.	It	is	an	act	of	generosity	for	the	Archbishop	to	release	a	priest	
from	his	diocese	to	take	up	an	appointment	in	the	armed	forces,	and	for	that	I	am	grateful.	
I	am	now	glad	to	inform	you	that	the	recruitment	process	has	been	completed	successfully	and	the	
start	date	is	in	July.	
In	order	to	prepare	for	my	new	apostolate	as	chaplain	in	the	Royal	Navy,	I	will	be	leaving	Holy	Ghost	
Parish	permanently	to	begin	an	intensive	8	weeks	training	at	the	beginning	of	July	2020.	
I	know	this	is	on	such	a	short	notice,	and	under	the	current	unprecedented	circumstances	even	more	
difficult	for	us	to	meet	personally	to	express	my	gratitude	and	say	thank	you	and	goodbye.	However,	
I	am	optimistic	and	confident	that	an	opportunity	to	do	so	will	present	itself,	once	the	restrictions	on	
public	health	are	lifted.	
In	the	meantime,	I	would	like	to	thank	Fr.	Richard	for	his	kindness,	love,	care	and	brotherly	support	
in	my	ministry	here	at	Holy	Ghost,	for	Val	the	parish	secretary	whom	I	have	had	to	closely	work	with;	
she	has	from	time	to	time	kept	me	on	the	straight	and	narrow	and	pointed	me	in	the	right	places	to	
find	my	 feet.	 A	 huge	 thank	 you	 to	 the	wonderful	men	 and	women	 that	 I	 have	 had	 to	work	with	
directly	as	Catechists	on	 the	confirmation	and	RCIA	courses,	 for	 their	patience	and	commitment.	 I	
am	hugely	indebted	to	Miss	Lawless	(Headteacher)	at	Holy	Ghost,	her	staff	and	the	school	governing	
body	for	their	kindness	and	support.	
To	my	dear	children	at	the	Holy	Ghost	Primary	School	past	and	present,	it	has	been	truly	a	joy	to	be	
your	chaplain	and,	I	have	loved	every	minute	spent	in	your	school	for	an	event	or	activity.	I	will	for	
ever	miss	your	warmth.	
To	 you	 all	my	 dear	 parishioners	 individually,	 you	 have	 inspired	me	 in	 your	 discipleship,	 in	ways	 I	
couldn’t	have	 imagined,	 and	you	bring	 so	much	 colour	 to	 the	Holy	Ghost	parish	 community.	 Your	
hospitality,	warmth,	generosity	and	love	are	the	spiritual	ingredients	that	keep	the	Ark	of	Holy	Ghost	
afloat.	
It	has	been	an	immense	privilege	and	a	joy	for	me	to	serve	as	your	priest	for	the	last	three	years.	
	
	
Father	Thomas	Bakulumpagi	

	

	

	

	


